

My Dear Professional Colleagues and Students,

Very Happy New Year 2016!

Time flies, year 2015 passed by just like a blink of an eye. We would like to express our gratitude to all the members of Bengaluru Chapter of the ICSI, for being with us in all our endeavors during the year 2015.

Hope you had a chance to read the highlights of our activities during the year 2015 in the eCommunique released on 31st December 2015. As a team we could achieve many 'firsts' in the year 2015 and we are confident of achieving many more in the year 2016, with your strong support as before!

Both SIRC and HO have supported the activities of the Chapter and we owe gratitude towards them.

We had great privilege of hosting teams from Mysuru and Mangaluru Chapters for couple of events. We thank them for joining hands with us during the year 2015.

Thanks for the excellent guidance and support by: CS Gopalkrishna Hegde, Member-Central Council, CS Nagendra Rao and CS Ganapathi, members - SIRC; and our past Chairmen, Members of various sub-committees, faculties and speakers.

During the year some of our young members and students took up responsible roles and contributed their might towards certain specific goals. Kudos to them! They have inspired many and elevated the standards!

Irrespective of not having any position or title, only with pure passion and affection towards the profession, some of our members have been advising us, extending support whenever requested for, handholding in times of need and still opting to stay behind the screen. **Pranams to them!**

We cannot miss acknowledging sincerely the immense support extended by our beloved staff at the Chapter lead by Mr Maitreya.

Let's continue this wonderful journey in pursuit of professional excellence, with enhanced vision, renewed energy and unmatched commitment!

Sincerely Yours,

CS Dattatri H M Immediate Past Chairman





My Dear Professional Colleagues and Students,

Warm greetings and best wishes to you and your family members for a very Happy Prosperous year 2016!!

I have accepted as a matter of privilege, the Chairmanship of Bengaluru Chapter of ICSI, from January 19, 2016. I would like to express my profound and special thanks to all my professional colleagues for electing me as Chairman of the Chapter.

The team Bengaluru Chapter of ICSI has completed an excellent year 2015 with all the esteemed members' guidance and support. I appreciate the stewardship provided by CS H M Dattatri, as Chairman of the Bengaluru Chapter during the year 2015. We assure you, with sincere dedication, further initiatives on all fronts for the benefit of members and students shall be taken up, in the year ahead.

My other colleagues on the Managing Committee:

CS Vasanth Kumar- Vice Chairman CS Rekha Kamath – Secretary CS Pradeep B Kulkarni – Treasurer

MC Members:

CS H M Dattatri, CS Vijay Kumar Sajjan and CS Vivek Hegde

Ex-Officio Members of MC: CS Gopalakrishna Hegde, CS Nagendra D Rao, CS Ganapathi G M

The Management Committee of Bengaluru Chapter assures you the best in all spear and strives for betterment of CS Profession, Members and Students of our Institute.

We are already drawing out calendar of activities for the whole year, planning for innovative programs for members, programs for corporate, SMEs and startups, providing live updates on WhatsApp and many more......

I request all our members to kindly share their ideas and thoughts for development of the profession.

We request your continued support, guidance and involvement for betterment of the profession. Let us grow together!

Yours Sincerely,

CS Hari Babu Thota Chairman